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In 2022, the projects for the Road Improvement Plan went very well.  The 

second phase of Odell Road was very successful. We were able to complete the 

reconstruction and paving of Odell Road to Fremont Road. We also completed 

reconstruction and paving of a portion of Cross Road and approximately 1,500’ of 

Phillips Road. In addition, we reconstructed drainage and repaved Royal Range 

Extension and Hunt Pond Road. We performed extensive brush trimming and 

swale cleaning and repairs throughout town.  

 

The Highway Department welcomed Joshua Bilodeau, our new full-time 

employee. We are asking the voters to support the road improvement program and 

we look forward to another productive year ahead.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Arthur Genualdo 

Public Works Director  

 

Arthur Genualdo, DPW Director  

Richard O’Hanley, Supervisor  

Alex Brooks  

John Runcie 

 


